
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS30166 / H0085

The proposed legislation would allow a title administrative fee to be set by a Board of County Commissioners
to cover costs at the county level associated with title transactions instead of having property taxes cover the
shortfall or longer wait times at the county DMV.

FISCAL NOTE
There is no impact to the State General Fund. There is an estimated cost of $24,000 in one-time development
costs to the Idaho Transportation Department dedicated funds which would be absorbed in the ITD budget.
County benefits will vary depending on where they set the title administrative fee.

Contact:
Representative James Petzke
(208) 332-1000
Sara Westbrook
(208) 695-6733

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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